



Highbarns Chalk Mine Remediation

Newsletter 12 - Meadow Road Works

Dear Resident.

Since the sudden ground collapse last year in Meadow Road, BAM Ritchies have been working very closely with Dacorum Borough Council, Herts County Council and Hyder to develop a suitable treatment plan.

We have now finalised details of this plan with all parties and will return to site on Monday 23^{rd} June to carry out remedial works. Once all works have been completed, the temporary road closure at the Meadow Road junction with Highbarns will be removed. We anticipate that this phase of treatment will be completed within ten weeks.

Our site setup will be much smaller than the previous phase of treatment with all site works contained within an enclosed work area. It will be necessary to enlarge the current area that is fenced off, however we will maintain vehicle and pedestrian routes at all times.

Our site office and accommodation will be located separately on the green space beside the post box on the Highbarns/East Green junction. It will be necessary to have a small generator running continuously to provide power to the site and for our out of hour's security guard.

As before, we appreciate that these essential works can appear to be disruptive, however we will do everything we can to ensure that things run smoothly. Our site team will be the first point of contact with any issues. In the meantime, should you have any questions relating to the work, please contact us on the number below.

Kind Regards

BAM Ritchies